
ICL	Board	Meeting	Minutes	
Thursday,	January	19,	2017	09:00am	

Kaneko,	Room	122	
	
	
Present:	Peter	Ronai,	Mark	Kasoff,	Mieke	Visser,	Charlene	Robbins,	Don	Gallagher,	Alice	
Sorensen,	Ken	Panck,	Ruthann	Panck,	Kasia	Quillinan,	Dave	MacMillan,	Toni	Peterson,	Jan	
Svingen,	Robyn	Shelby	
Guests:	Pat	Hoffman,	David	Engen	
	
Minutes	of	December	Board	Meeting	were	approved	unanimously.	
	
Treasurer’s	Report:	
• A	note	of	thanks	was	received	from	the	Salem	Public	Library	for	the	$50	donation	that	was	
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Dave	is	working	to	iron	out	the	complications	associated	with	the	move	from	Ford	122	to	
Kaneko.	

	
Curriculum:	
• Spring	schedule	is	coming	along	well.		A	few	slots	are	open	pending	responses.		
• Ideas	for	fall	are	already	coming.	
• Board	members	should	all	be	helping	to	recruit	a	replacement	for	Don’s	position	as	

Curriculum	Co-Director.	
• Toni	suggests	that	signage	will	be	necessary	to	help	presenters	identify	the	Kaneko	building,	

there	is	no	identification	currently	on	the	building.			
	
University	Relations:	
• Kasia	has	arranged	for	visitors	to	park	at	Heritage	Center.			
• Parking	permit	holders	should	park	along	the	fence.	
• We	



	
Other	Business:		
• A	subcommittee	will	be	formed	to	investigate	options	for	our	25th	anniversary	celebration	

next	year.	This	could	relate	to	use	of	Rasmussen	Fund.	This	could	integrate	with	the	WU	
175th	celebration.	

• Support	of	Willamette	Academy	seems	appropriate	for	the	Rasmussen	Fund.		Mark	will	
speak	with	the	director	to	determine	how	we	can	increase	our	support.	

	
Respectfully	submitted	by	Robyn	Shelby	
Board	Secretary	
Meeting	adjourned	at	10:20	am	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


